Neil E. Taylor

1016 Wilson Avenue

Kitchener, Ontario

N2C 1J3
519-893-6469

March 1st, 2012

I have been delighted to see the enthusiasm that The Record and numerous individuals have expressed for the City to acquire Hidden Valley as a centennial project.  I wish the Mayor and Council to be reminded of my plea 5 ½ years ago as follows:

September 12, 2006

Mayor Carl Zehr and Members of Council,

City of Kitchener

Your Worship and Members of Council

My family and I have lived in the Hidden Valley area of Kitchener since shortly after 1972.  I monitored that area amongst many others in the City for the first Breeding Bird Atlas of Ontario, 1980-1985, and again for the second atlas 2000-2005.  In addition, I have been the area leader for the Annual Christmas Bird Count for many years.  Hidden Valley is part of the area that I have been assigned to monitor.  I have also volunteered to lead nature hikes in the area many, many times over several years.  I consider this ESA a “green gem”… a very rare and special natural environment that is close to a major shopping centre, industrial park, and a major highway. 

My records list nearly 130 species of birds that either nest in the area or use it for rest, foraging, etc. during spring and fall migration. In addition, there are some fine specimens of vegetation including spring ephemerals, shrubs such as leatherwood, and a wide variety of trees.

The City of Kitchener has an opportunity to do the right thing and acquire this Environmentally Sensitive Area from developers and speculators and thus preserve it for generations to come.  Visionaries did the right thing almost 100 years ago.  At that time, naturalists, businessmen, and politicians saved Cressman’s Woods or as it is known today – Homer Watson Park.  This Mayor and Council has the opportunity do replicate those actions and save Hidden Valley.

I look forward to your response to this request.

Sincerely and respectfully,
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Neil E. Taylor
Interestingly, this letter was sent before we learned that this area is the habitat of the largest population of an endangered species, Jefferson’s Salamander, that is to be found in Southern Ontario.
C.c. : Interested parties

